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DATE:  February 28, 2005 

TO:  FIMS User Community 
 
FROM:  Mark Gordy 
  Gayle Smith 
  FIMS System Administrators for ME-90 
 
SUBJECT: Facilities Information Management System (FIMS) Version 1.5 Release 
 
Today, Monday February 28, 2005, version 1.5 of the Facilities Information Management System 
(FIMS) was released.  These enhancements are automatically available to you when you log into 
FIMS from your browser.  The following system enhancements are included in this new release. 
 

• ‘Land Agreement’ has been added to the Owned/Ingrant picklist for New Land processing to 
allow the tracking of land ownership that is specific to Legacy Management.  This includes 
land records for sites where the cleanup is completed and there is no present activity other 
than being a long-term record custodian.  This new ownership designation is to also include 
land records for sites where DOE maintains responsibility for various levels of activity 
including but not limited to site inspections, sampling and monitoring, maintaining compliance 
with institutional controls, and where DOE is party to agreements for long term remedies.      

• A new data element called “Regulatory Basis” has been added to the Land Info window for 
Land records where the owned/ingrant designation is ‘Land Agreement’.  This field is used to 
designate the federal program and legislation established to identify, remediate, and manage 
legacy waste.  Valid picklist choices are CERCLA, FUSRAP, NWPA Section 151 [c], RCRA, 
UMTRCA Title I, UMTRCA Title II, and Other. 

• Reports 035 and 084 where modified to provide reporting for the new ‘Land Agreement’ land 
records. 

• The FIMSWEB.MDB ad-hoc query database has been updated to include the Regulatory 
Basis data element.  You can download the updated file from the FIMS web site at 
http://fims.hr.doe.gov/downloads.htm.  

• The FIMS User’s Guide, FIMS Reporting Guide, and FIMS Data Element Dictionary have 
been updated to reflect all of the above changes.  These documents are available from the 
FIMS website at http://fims.hr.doe.gov/documentation.htm.   

 
If you have any questions related to these enhancements, please contact the FIMS Hotline at 301-
903-0850.  You can also email Mark Gordy (mark.gordy@hq.doe.gov) or Gayle Smith 
(gayle.smith@hq.doe.gov).   
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